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The Haddon Heights Police Department Presents: 

National Night Out 2022 
Tuesday, August 2, 2022 6pm - 9pm 
Mclaughlin-Norcross Memorial Dell

National Night Out is an annual community-building 
campaign that promotes police-community partnerships and 
neighborhood camaraderie to make our neighborhoods safer, 
more caring places to live. We hope that you can join us for a fun 
family night in the park! Join us for face painting, touch-a-truck, 
K9 Demo, Dunk Tank, Popcorn, Ice Cream, Pie Eating Contest, 
Games, Giveaways and More! 
A Special Thanks to Our Sponsors: John’s Friendly Market - Del Buono’s 
Bakery - Brooklyn Pizza - Paint a Treasure - Daniel R White Realtors 
- Kenny’s World - Local Links - Simply Station - Dunkin - Ralph’s 
Pizza - Mt. Ephraim Philly Pretzel Factory - Haddon Glen Swim Club - 
Cabana Water Ice - Lion Heart Charities & Chris Connelly - Jane’s Tea 
House - Classic Asia - Freshest Flowers - Tis So Sweet - Sunlight Care 
- Brewers Town Tavern - Minnies Magical Moments

If you are interested in becoming a sponsor or participating 
in the event, please contact Officer Propati at MPropati@
haddonhtspolice.com

Saturday, September 10
9:00 am to Noon (Rain or Shine) 
In cooperation with the Camden County Board 
of Commissioners, the Boroughs of Haddon 
Heights and Audubon will be hosting a Paper 
Shredding Event Sat., Sept. 10th 9am to Noon. 
Located in the Borough of Audubon Parking 
Lot, 606 W. Nicholson Road, Audubon, NJ. 
FREE to residents of Audubon and Haddon 
Heights. Not open to businesses. 
Event intended for personal documents only. 
No plastic bags, metal, binders or binder clips. 
Paper clips and staples are acceptable. Proof 
of residency may be required. An experienced 
operator from DocuVault Delaware Valley 
will move the bins to a highly 
secure, mobile shredding 
unit where your confidential 
material will be destroyed 
before your eyes.

Shredding Event

Halloween House 
Decorating Contest
The library is holding its seventh annual Halloween 
House Decorating Contest this October. Last year’s 
contest was our best yet. This contest is strictly for the 
outside of your house and is 
restricted to the front yard. 
We will have several prizes 
and categories. Registration 
will begin in September. Keep 
an eye out on the borough 
website, the library website 
and our Facebook page for 
more information on this 
scary contest!

The Haddon Heights annual 4th of July parade was a huge success and we thank all of our volunteers, 
participants and community members for another great community event. A special thanks to the HHPD, 
especially Chief Scardino, the DPW, borough employees Kelly Santosusso and Julie Yuhaze, Andrea and 
Matt Pagan for leading the Baby/Kid section of the parade, the 4th of July committee members: Joe Magee, 
Bob Hunter and Trish Shields, and Councilwoman Trisha Egbert for coordinating this time honored event. 
Congratulations to our Grand Marshal Michelle Schlichtig-Hastings and the lady Garnets softball team 
for leading the parade. The community was so excited to show our excitement for the State Champions 
(and Tournament of Champions) softball team! The parade included 
traditional favorites such as string bands, community organizations, 
clubs and churches, youth sports teams, the scouts, colorguard, dancers 
and babies/toddlers/kids. Newer parade additions were a few superhero 
appearances (Captain America, Spiderman, Wonder Woman and 
Super Girl), real-life superheroes – our local hometown hero Veterans 
and even Santa was in attendance! Thank you to the participants for all 
the community support! SEE PICTURES ON PAGE 15

Annual Fourth of July Parade



Dear Neighbors:
Where has summer gone once again? I 
can’t believe we are into August already. 
However, don’t fret; we still have several 
great events from now through September. 
To start, if you haven’t caught a concert at 
the McLaughlin Norcross Memorial Dell, 
I encourage you to check out the Camden 
County Sundown Music Series. On August 
3rd, we will be featuring Jukebox the 
Ghost & Carly Moffa, August 24th features 
Kathleen Edwards and Shannen Moser, and 
we close out the series on September 7th 
with Richard Thompson and Jonah Tolchin. 
Camden County has also introduced local 
craft brewers and food trucks to the event 
this year. I hope to see you and your family 
there. Also kicking off August, the Municipal 
Alliance, in conjunction with our Haddon 
Heights Police Department, will be hosting 
National Night Out on Tuesday, August 
2nd at the McLaughlin Norcross Memorial 
Dell. This event is from 6 - 9 PM and is a 
great night of family fun. Finally, keep your 
eye on the Borough website and our social 
media for other events in September like 
the annual Spaghetti Dinner and Sippin’ on 
Station. 
Thank you to Councilwoman Egbert for her 
hard work on our 4th of July parade and the 
Municipal Alliance hosting the Firecracker 

5K. Once again, both were incredible. I 
also want to thank all of our volunteers, 
especially Joe Magee, Bob Hunter, Trish 
Shields, Andrea and Matt Pagan, the DPW, 
the Police Department, and our Borough 
office staff, for their hard work in supporting 
Councilwoman Egbert and making these 
events possible. Just about every event in 
town runs on the support of volunteers; 
without you, Heights would not be Heights. 
I am also excited to announce that Heights 
received the third largest award through the 
NJ DOT Safe Routes to School program. 
We received $1.2 million to add and repair 
sidewalks throughout town. A ton of hard 
work goes into writing and executing these 
grants, and I want to thank Councilwoman 
Kate Russo, who chairs our Engineering 
Committee, along with Steve Bach, our 
Borough Engineer, for their work on 
this project. This grant and our 2021 
Community Development Block grant 
for $250,000 will help complete several 
pedestrian improvements around town.
I am also excited to announce that Haddon 
Heights and our neighbors of Barrington 
and Haddonfield were the recipients of 
a $75,000 Local Efficiency Achievement 
Plan (LEAP) Challenge grant to conduct 

an emergency services study and creation 
of an implementation plan. The study will 
focus on fire and EMS services and look at 
call volume data, response times, finances, 
operations, and more to drive better 
decision-making and increase public safety. 
I cannot thank Mayor Colleen Bianco 
Bezich of Haddonfield enough for taking 
the lead and writing this grant for our three 
towns.
Two congratulations are in order. The 
first and most notable around town is the 
Haddon Heights High School Girls Softball 
Team, who not only won the Group 2 State 
Championship but also defeated some of 
the most highly ranked teams in the state 
to win the Tournament of Champions for 
the first time. They closed out their season 
ranked #1 in the state. On behalf of Haddon 
Heights, congratulations girls, we loved 
following your success and cheering you on, 
and we look forward to next season.
Finally, I want to take this opportunity 
to congratulate Chief Michael Scardino 
on finishing his Haddon Heights Police 
Department career. Chief Scardino will 
work his final shift on August 26th. Chief 
Scardino has been an incredible leader for 
our department and shaped the careers of 

many of our future leaders at the Haddon 
Heights PD. On a personal note, Chief 
Scardino was one of the first people I 
worked with during my time as Mayor, and 
I have learned a lot from him. I would say 
that much of my success over the last two 
years is due to his guidance and wisdom. I 
hope you can join us at our September 6th 
meeting, where we will honor the Chief.
As always, please look for more frequent 
updates from us at Mayor on Council 
by following along on social media, our 
website, and ultimately joining us for a 
Council Meeting on the First and Third 
Tuesdays of the month. We are in person 
once again, so come out and join us. I am 
also always happy to meet with anyone 
in person to discuss concerns or answer 
questions. The best way to get in touch with 
me is via email at mayor@haddonhts.com.
Mayor Zachary Houck

Mayor's MessageMayor's Message
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Do You Need the Fall 
“Function Better Program”?

    Each fall, many folks enjoy activities such 
as going for cool afternoon walks as the 
leaves are falling, attending football or soc-
cer games, raking leaves, picking pump-
kins, tending to some gardening prior to 
winter and even doing some early Christ-
mas shopping in town.  If you find yourself 
in a position where the bending, endurance, 
balance, standing, walking and climbing 
requirements of these activities may be too 
difficult, too painful or even impossible, the 
“Function Better Program” at WORK-UP 
PHYSICAL THERAPY may be just what you 
need in order to have a fantastic fall season!
     The “Function Better Program” at
WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY emphasizes 
muscle strengthening and stretching exer-
cises, activities to decrease pain, condition-
ing exercises on equipment as well as per-
sonalized instruction to promote safe and 
independent function.  After completion 
of the “Function Better Program”, many 
people report that they are pain free and 
able to lead a more active and independent 
lifestyle.
     WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY is conve-
niently located at 135 East Atlantic Avenue 
in Haddon Heights (just off Station Avenue). 
Due to high demand, slots for the upcoming 
fall session of the “Function Better Pro-
gram” are limited and filling quickly.      
     To reserve a slot for the program, call 
(856) 546-0377.

At WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY, you will 
find that:

• Individual attention is provided by a 
  licensed physical therapist during the
  entire treatment session.
• The treatment sessions are provided in a 
  friendly and professional environment.
• Individuals of all ages and fitness levels 
  are welcome.
• Free transportation is provided 
  for local seniors.
• Medical monitoring is provided during
  treatment to ensure patient safety.

           TREATING
• Low Endurance
   • Knee Replacements
      • Balance Problems
         • Walking Problems
            • Pain Problems
               • Arthritis Issues

Jim Clements, PT, DPT, MS is the Director of 
WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY in Haddon 

Heights.  Dr. Clements completed his physical 
therapy training at Thomas Jefferson University 
and went on to receive a Doctoral degree from 

Boston University as well as a Master of Sci-
ence degree from the University of Pennsylvania.                                                                                       

Lic. # 40QA00472300

For appointments at the 
Haddon Heights

office, call:

(856) 546-0377
Medicare and most other
insurances are accepted.

WORK-UP
PHYSICAL  THERAPY

Need a PEP-UP? Call WORK-UP  at  (856) 546-0377!       www.workupnow.com

Our Summer Rec program has just wrapped up for 2022 and it was a great success. 
This was our eleventh season of Summer Rec after a two year hiatus due to the 
pandemic. Directors Stacey Denning and Garrick Adamson planned 
an amazing program that included a wide variety of activities, 
games, and crafts to keep all the kids engaged and having fun. 
The weather was mostly cooperative this year and we were 
able to move many families off of the waitlist. There was a 
great group of teen counselors and younger cadets who 
helped the directors keep things running smoothly and 
also provided the kids with one on one attention. 
We want to thank the Haddon Heights Municipal 
Alliance, Haddon Heights Fire Department, 
Barrington Ambulance for their support throughout 
the program. Lastly, we want to extend a huge heartfelt 
THANK YOU to our hometown! You are so generous! Your 
donations help us expand our craft supplies and activity plans 
while allowing us to keep costs low. This is also a great way 
for us to show the kids how items can be recycled and reused 
in new ways. Summer Rec would not be the same without the 
support of our hometown and we greatly appreciate all of your 
donations and help!

Summer Rec 2022

Are You Part of an Organization in Haddon Heights?
Would you like to see your organizations information, achievements, meetings, 
or events included in the next Heights Report? 
We are always looking for new submissions. For more information about our printing 
schedules, deadlines, and to be put on our email reminder list, please contact the Borough at 
jyuhaze@haddonhts.com or 856-547-7164 ext. 36 
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Local Phone Numbers:
Police, Fire & Ambulance Emergencies : 911

For All Other Non-Emergencies: 856-547-2222

Public Works: 856-546-2580
       After Hours Emergency 1-800-793-4315  
       I.D. #201 EL

Police Department: 856-547-0614

Fire Prevention Bureau: 856-546-7135

Borough Hall: 856-547-7164

Construction Office: 856-546-2580

Overnight Parking: 856-784-9161

Library: 856-547-7132

Animal Control: 856-718-0305

Board of Commissioners: 
(866) 226-3362
County Clerk: (856) 225-7300
Surrogate: (856) 225-7282
Sheriff ’s Office: (856) 225-5470
Prosecutor’s Office: (856) 225-8400
Camden County Store: (856)566-2920
CC Social Services: (856)225-5143 or 
(856)225-8800
WIC: (856)302-1405
Health & Human Service:  
(856) 374-6300
Division for Children: (856) 374-6376

2022 MAYOR & COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Mayor: Zachary Houck 
	 e-mail: mayor@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 37

Council President: Christopher Morgan
	 e-mail: cmorgan@haddonhts.com 

Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 45

Council Member: Scott Schreiber
	 e-mail: sschreiber@haddonhts.com

	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 44

Council Member: Tom Ottoson 
	 e-mail: tottoson@haddonhts.com 

Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 42

Council Member: Trisha Egbert
	 e-mail: tegbert@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 41

Council Member: Regina Philipps 
	 e-mail: rphilipps@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 43

Council Member: Kate Russo 
	 e-mail: krusso@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 46

Solicitor: Howard C. Long  
	 Wade, Long, Wood, & Long, LLC
	 e-mail:  hlong@wlwklaw.net 
	 Phone Number: 856-346-2800

Borough Clerk: Kelly Santosusso, RMC, CMR
	 e-mail: ksantosusso@haddonhts.com
	 Phone Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 30

Governor Phil Murphy
PO Box 001 

Trenton, NJ 08625 
609-292-6000

House of Representatives 
District 1 - Donald Norcross 
856-427-7000 - 202-225-6501 
10 Melrose Avenue - Suite 210

Cherry Hill, NJ 08003

American Legion Baseball
Mike De Castro 
mick13man@yahoo.com 
Boy Scouts Troop #67
Lorraine Hoilien  
lhoilien@comcast.net
Community Garden 
Richard Burke 856-546-9133
Cub Scout Pack #163
George Murphy
Heightspack163@gmail.com
Democratic Club
Chris Linaris  
HHdemclub@gmail.com
Farmers Market 
www.hip4biz.com
Friends of Hoff Playground
Barbara Robinson 856-547-3312
Friends of Library
Chris Walter 856-547-7132
Garnet Field Hockey
Shannon Parkinson 856-310-0053
Girl Scouts & Brownies
800-582-7692  info@gscsnj.org
Girl Scout Membership Services 
Sandy Mejia 856-795-1560 ext 235
Good Neighbors
Sue Watson 856-546-6677
Haddon Summer Music Theater
Scott Glading 856-547-5553

2022 HADDON HEIGHTS CIVIC GROUP CONTACTS
Hens in Heights
hensinheights@gmail.com 
Heritage League
Rose Fitzgerald 856-547-3950
HHHS Alumni Association
Matt McDermott 856-371-4030 
www.haddonheightsalumni.com
HHHS Band Auxiliary
Dave Brownback 856-546-8614
HH, Barrington, 
Lawnside Wrestling
Rocky Riley 856-547-2569
HH Neighbors 
Roni Olizi roniolizi@icloud.com 
HHYA 
Steve Butler hhyasports@gmail.com
H.I.P. 
hhinprogress@gmail.com  
www.hip4biz.com 
Historical Society
Elena Hill 856-546-5065
Interfaith Caregivers 
Larissa Willison 856-354-0298 
lwillison@ifchaddons.org
Knights of Columbus
Santa Maria Council 1443 
Reggie Beckett 609-670-8200
Library House Tour
Chris Walter 856-547-7132
Lions Club HH/Barrington
BHHLions@gmail.com

Mens & Senior Soccer 
Frank Bellomo 856-546-7643
NJ Boys & Girls State
Peter Hill 856-546-5065
Parent Teacher Group
hhptg@gogarnets.com 
Republican Club
Susan R. Griffith 856-655-5669 
Rotary Club
Bob Hunter  
608hunter@gmail.com 
Soccer Club
Vince Cuorato hhsc08035@gmail.com
www.haddonheightssoccer.net
Sons of Italy Lodge #2311 
Dom Vesper  856-375-1954
St. Rose PTA
856-546-6166  
pta@strosenj.com
Story Storks, Inc.
Adrienne Evans 856-546-5831 
Sustainable HH
Dave McCollum 856-546-5271 
ddstmccollum@gmail.com
VFW Post 1958
Pete Gemmell 547-1972
Village Playbox
Steve Allen 856-534-6960 
sallen@midnightsurfer.com
Woman’s Club
Kathy Terranova 856-546-4811

SNAP (Food Stamps):  
(856) 225-7789
Alcohol & Substance Abuse: 
(856) 374-6376
Veteran’s Affairs: (856) 374-5801
Senior &  Disabled Services:
(856) 858-3220 
Board of Elections: (856)401-8683
Rental Assistance: (856) 614-3300 
Parks & Recreation: (856) 795-7275 
Public Works (County):  
(856) 566-2980
Corrections: (856)756-2256

CAMDEN COUNTY
Homeless Prevention:  
(856) 614-3318
Office of Economic 
Opportunities: (856) 964-6887
Catholic Charities:  
(856)342-4193
CCMUA: (856) 541-3700
PSE&G: (866) 657-4273
NJ American Water:  
(800) 272-1325 
Camden County College: 
(856)227-7200
Technical Schools: 
(856)767-7000

U.S. Senator Bob Menendez 
856-757-5353 - 202-224-4744 

208 White Horse Pike, Suite 18 
Barrington, NJ 08007

U.S. Senator Cory Booker
973-639-8700 - 202-224-3224

One Port Center
2 Riverside Drive, Suite 505

Camden, NJ 08101

State Senator & Assembly
 Representatives:

515 White Horse Pike
Audubon, NJ 08106

(856) 547-4800

Senator Nilsa Cruz-Perez 
Assemblyman William W. Spearman 

Assemblyman William F. Moen, Jr.

WHO TO CONTACT THROUGHOUT THE BOROUGH, STATE, AND COUNTY

New Jersey Officials
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Do you have an Old or Damaged 
American Flag?

VFW Post 1958 at 615 E Atlantic Avenue has 
a flag collection box located in front of the 
building. They will collect old flags and have 
them disposed of properly. They ask that only 
the flags be deposited in the box, no staffs or 
any other attachments.

New Jersey Law requires the Tax Assessor’s office to keep all 
property assessments current. The Assessor’s inspector may 
visit your property if the property owner or their contractor 
obtained a building permit to build a new building, or update, 
improve, expand, remodel, redecorate, rehab and/or demolish 
an existing building located in Haddon Heights. Please 
cooperate with the Assessor’s inspector who will perform an 
interior and exterior examination of your home or business, 
and request information to confirm the type of work done, 
or to be done, the cost of the project, and the date the job 
was, or is to be completed. This inspection is in addition to 
any inspection(s) required by the Haddon Heights Building 
Inspection Department. 
The inspector will visit your property unannounced in the day, 
early evening, or on a Saturday. This method of inspection is 
very cost effective and I greatly appreciate your help allowing 
the inspector to collect the data required. The inspectors who 
work for the Tax Assessor’s office are Judith Shoemaker, Jeffery 
Scott Pierson, Michael Colavecchio and myself. Each inspector 
will wear an official Haddon Heights Borough ID Badge. 
If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate 
to call Tax Assessor’s Office at 856-547-7164 ex 36. Thank you 
for your anticipated cooperation with the inspection process. 
Thank you, Thomas J. Colavecchio, Tax Assessor

Tax Assessor’s Office

Haddon Heights is such a 
wonderful place to live because 
we are fortunate to have such 
great neighbors.  We are also 
fortunate to have resources 
that enable us to help one 
another. One of these resources 
is the Haddon Heights Good 

Neighbors organization.
Haddon Heights Good Neighbors, HHGN, was 
formed in 1979 to provide short-term financial 
assistance of a material nature to residents in 
need.  As an organization of the people, by the 
people, and for the people of Haddon Heights, 
we pride ourselves on helping members of 
our town when they are struggling.  After all, 
shouldn’t a sense of community come with a 

sense of responsibility?
One way of helping HHGN to accomplish its 
goal is to join the organization which typically 
meets the 1st Wednesday of January, May, 
September, and November.  The remainder 
of the 2022 meetings are   September 7 and 
November 10 (the 2nd Wednesday). These 
meetings are held at the Log Cabin at 7:00 PM.  
New members are always welcome.
Another way to help is to make a donation. Your 
contribution will be used to assist residents in 
our community and whether it goes toward 
rent, utilities, groceries, or home repairs, we 
investigate every request and independently 
determine its worthiness.  Our hands-on 
approach ensures that money goes to where it 
is needed the most. 

Haddon Heights Good Neighbors

Haddon Heights Good Neighbors is a non-profit, non-sectarian, non-political organization.  We are a 
registered 501(c)3 charity and every donation is tax deductible.   It has never had a paid employee or officer.  
All work is done by volunteers, and anyone who makes a donation is a member.  No donation is too small, 
and no act of kindness is too inconsequential! There are several ways you can make a donation.  You can 
use the United Way (Haddon Heights Good Neighbors, Inc. (#05625) is registered in the Donor Choice 
Programs of several United Way Agencies: Bergen County, Camden County, Gloucester County, the State 
of Delaware, and Southeastern Pennsylvania, Tri-State and Greater Lehigh Valley.)  If your United Way 
does not list us as an option, simply write in the following words on your donor form: Haddon Heights 
Good Neighbors, 625 Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, NJ 08035). You may use PayPal with the following 
link: http://www.hhgoodneighbors.org/donate.html.  You can also use Venmo (Good Neighbors HH@
Haddonheightsgoodneighbors).  Or, If you wish to make a donation by check, please make the check out to 
HHGN, and mail it to:

625 Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, NJ 08035  ~  856-546-6677   
www.hhgoodneighbors.org  ~ Like us on Facebook!

HHGN is NOT to be confused with the Haddon Heights Neighbors (Night Out) organization whose mission is 
different than ours although BOTH benefit our town. Another way to help HHGN financially is through the 
AmazonSmile program.  If you are not familiar with AmazonSmile, it’s a 501(c)(3) private foundation created 
by Amazon.  When first visiting AmazonSmile, you will be prompted to select a charitable organization 
from almost one million eligible organizations. In order to browse or shop at AmazonSmile, customers 
must first select a charitable organization. Please select Haddon Heights Good Neighbors. For eligible purchases 
at AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the purchase price to the customer’s selected 
charitable organization.  Essentially, it’s the same as shopping via the Amazon website, it’s just a different portal.  https://
smile.amazon.com/

WHO ARE THE HADDON HEIGHTS GOOD NEIGHBORS? YOU ARE

We can’t help everyone, but everyone can help someone. ~Ronald Regan
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Overnight Parking:

 

BIG CHANGES with SENIOR COMMUNITY TABLE! After 13 years of meeting 
on Tuesdays, the Senior Community Table will now meet on WEDNESDAYS.  Our 
seniors have survived COVID but our Haddon Heights’ restaurants are either closed 
on Tuesdays or not serving lunch. ~ Rose Fitzgerald 856-547-3950

SENIOR COMMUNITY TABLE

AUGUST 
1st WED., Aug. 3 - Kunkel’s      
2nd WED., Aug. 10 - Black Horse Diner 
		              in Mt. Ephraim
3rd WED., Aug. 17 - Legacy in Audubon
4th WED., Aug. 24 - Classic Asia 
5th WED., Aug. 31 - Keg & Kitchen

•	 Parking is prohibited on Borough streets 
from midnight to 5:00 am.

•	 Parking Permit applications and renewal 
applications are available at the Borough 
Offices. 2022 permits must be displayed by 
1/1/2022.

•	 Overnight Parking Permission Request 
is an online form found on the Borough’s 
Website (Bottom Left - Green Button)   

Crossing Guards Needed:
The Haddon Heights Police 
Department is in need of Crossing 
Guards. If you’re in good health, 
enjoy being out doors and 
spending time helping children 
you may be qualified. Interested 
applicants should apply at the: Haddon Heights 
Police Department, 625 Station Avenue, Haddon 
Heights, NJ 08035. Please call 856-547-0614 ext. 
10 if you have any questions.

Boro BitsBoro Bits
UPCOMING 

COUNCIL MEETINGS

Tuesday, August 2nd

Tuesday, September 6th

Tuesday, September 20th 

Regular Business Meeting 
7:00 p.m. in Borough Auditorium

Work Session Meeting 
7:00 p.m. in Borough Auditorium

SEPTEMBER
1st  WED., Sept. 7 - Rexy’s 
2nd WED., Sept. 14 - Black Horse Diner 
		              in Mt. Ephraim
3rd WED., Sept. 21 - Legacy in Audubon
4th WED., Sept. 28 - Classic Asia

The Haddon Heights Historical Society Presents:
Informative and Educational NJ & American History Original 

Presentations Featuring Local/National Author & Speaker 
Programs 2022

Farmers Market
Be Sure to Check Out the  Farmers Market each Sunday, you will find fresh produce, 
unique crafts, entertainment, and highlighted specials from local businesses.  The farmer’s 
market is open 9:30 am – 1:00 pm at the corner of Station Avenue and Atlantic Avenue.
We are always looking forward to a new and exciting events during our market season so 
be sure to follow us on Facebook for all the latest news. Come and see what’s FRESH, and 
what’s going on!

Monday October 17, 2022 ~ 7:00 PM
MARKED FOR HISTORY: Using interpretive wayside 
markers to illuminate a building or site and its history.
Paul W. Schopp has worked in the historical field for almost 
50 years. During that time, he served as senior historian for 
several cultural resource management firms in the Delaware 
Valley; as executive director of the Camden County Historical 
Society and Asst. Director for the South Jersey Cultural & 
History Center at Stockton University. Paul, through his 
historic consultancy, will provide a special preview look at 
Haddon Height’s newest historic signs in our town!

“HANDS-ON HISTORY”  COME JOIN US!!
We are open to the Public - all welcome - please bring a friend! 
Low-cost Family/individual memberships available NOW! 

Send $10 or $15 Family to the Society @P.O. Box 118, 08035
Haddon Heights Public Library, 608 Station Ave

The HH Library is climate-controlled with full handicap access
MEMBER:  League of Historical Societies of NJ 
                    Camden County History Alliance

Summer is just about 
over and the Fall 
model train season 
will be upon us. 
We are planning on 
opening the station 
several times over 
the coming months 
to show the progress 
on the various new 

modules but have not set the dates yet. You can follow our slow 
but steady progress on track work and scenery as well as open 
house dates on our Facebook page. We have met some new junior 
model railroaders during our Wednesday night meetings as they 
enjoy ice cream in the park. You may have also noticed that the 
old and decayed telephone pole is gone from the walk. Thanks to 
Conrail for the safety improvement.
We are currently working on two projects in cooperation with the 
West Jersey Chapter-National Railway Historical Society. The first 
is a historical review of the freight station and associated tracks. 
Historically the freight station had a team track for local service 
and a spur that crossed West Atlantic Avenue to serve a coal dock 
and Haddon Heights Lumber Company at various times. The 
second is documenting the triple track arrangement from Haddon 
Heights to Magnolia that provided a center main track for express 
passenger service to Atlantic City and Cape May. Tracks on either 
side of the main provided local service that did not interfere with 
the express service. Vestiges of this track work can be found in the 
wide right of way through the area. Summer passenger service to 
the shore was big business in the early decades of the twentieth 
century. We will post details on these projects as progress is made 
and hopefully will result in a presentation at the Library.  

Given the high price of gasoline, you can take 
steps to reduce your gas consumption.  Please 
consider these ideas:
•	 Slow down while on the highway.  You can 

reduce gas consumption by 10-15% by 
slowing to 55 MPH from 65 MPH.

•	 Use cruise control when possible.  It 
saves gas and gives your right leg a rest.  
Do not use cruise control in wet and icy 
conditions.

•	 Check your tire pressure, which is stamped 
on all tires.

•	 Ride a bike or walk on short trips.
•	 Reduce idling time by turning your car off 

if stopped for more than 30 seconds.
Heights Grows
We would like to thank the following residents and businesses for sponsoring the Station Avenue 
planters. Their donations will allow Heights Grows to maintain the planters through summer 2023.  
The planters are changed quarterly by volunteers of Heights Grows. If you wish to help in this task 
you can contact Heights Grows through the Borough’s website.

Environmental 
Commission

•	 The Iannelli Family
•	 In memory of Jackson 

Sadlowski
•	 In memory of Edmond 

Santosusso
•	 Patti Sheehy
•	 The Coffee Girls
•	 The Augustine & Atwell 

Families 
•	 The Ottoson Family
•	 Pat Kalinowski

•	 The Lewis Family
•	 The Houck Family
•	 4th Avenue 
•	 11th Avenue
•	 John Zenuk
•	 Paul and Karen Schultz
•	 Rich and Debra Gaglioti
•	 The Elton Family
•	 9th Ave Neighbors North
•	 Haddon Heights Mayor & 

Council 

•	 Richard Kinkler, Keller 
Williams Realty Main Street

•	 4 Seasons Landscaping & 
Lawn Care, Thomas McAnany

•	 Magnolia Garden Village
•	 Rotary Club of Haddon Heights
•	 Wise Family Jewelers
•	 Curren Environmental
•	 Classic Asia
•	 Evoy-Banasz Funeral Home

What’s New at the Station
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Interfaith Caregivers needs you! Tell your 
friends, neighbors, and family to sign up. It’s 
easy and fun – just fill out our simple on-line 
form and schedule your training with our 
service coordinator, Michele. www.ifchaddons.
org/volunteer or 856-354-0298.

Interfaith Caregivers

Sustainable Haddon Heights is looking for new 
members to contribute to the sustainability 
of our community. Maybe you have specific 
ideas on how our community can lessen its 
environmental impact? Are you looking for a 
way to contribute to the sustainability of our 
community? Maybe you just care about the 
environment and feel inclined to act on a local 
level? If you said yes to any of these questions, 
we would like you to join us at our next 
meeting as we re-convene Sustainable Haddon 

Heights. Residents of all ages and life stages 
are welcome to join us as we work towards our 
goals. Students, seniors, families, single folks, 
and all residents are welcome! Please reach 
out to Dave McCollum at ddstmccollum@
gmail.com with any questions and please plan 
to attend our next meeting: August 2, 2022 at 
7pm at The Dell. 

Sustainable Haddon Heights

Would you like a FREE curb tree?
The Haddon Heights Shade Tree commission has FREE 
TREES they would love to plant along your curb strip! 
NAME: ________________________________________

ADDRESS: _____________________________________

PHONE     NUMBER: _______________________________

EMAIL ADDRESS: _______________________________
Return to Borough Hall at 625 station Ave, Attn: FREE TREE
OR Email Information to ShadeTree@Haddonhts.com
Trees available are either sycamore or maple trees and will be 
selected at random.

Council Corner
Mayor and Council are 
excited to congratulate 
our newest Haddon 
Heights Police Officer, 
Ryan DeJoseph! 
Welcome to Haddon 
Heights Officer 
DeJoseph!
Mayor and Council are 
pleased to announce 

that the Borough of Haddon Heights has been notified that we were awarded a grant in the 
amount of $1,200,000 for the installation of missing sidewalks throughout the borough. The 
New Jersey Department of Transportation (NJDOT) announced $19.6 million for 31 grants 
under the Safe Routes to School (SRTS) Program. The grant awarded to the Borough of Haddon 
Heights was the largest of the seven grants that were awarded in the DVRPC region, which 
includes Burlington, Camden, Gloucester, and Mercer counties in New Jersey and was the third 
largest of the 31 grants awarded overall.
“The Safe Routes to School program is a great example of how NJDOT, working with the state’s 
three regional planning authorities, helps our communities access federal funding for local 
transportation projects,” NJDOT Commissioner Diane Gutierrez-Scaccetti said. “These grants 
will provide resources to improve sidewalks and bike paths to encourage children to stay active 
by walking and biking to school.”
SRTS is a federally-funded program to help local governments to make pedestrian safety 
improvements near K-8 schools. The program was created to encourage children, including 
those with disabilities, to walk and bike to school. The goal is to make bicycling and walking to 
school a safer and more appealing transportation alternative, encouraging a healthy and active 
lifestyle from an early age.
The Borough of Haddon Heights established our Safe Routes to School Committee in summer 
of 2017 and has been awarded Gold Status based on the number and quality of programs in 
Haddon Heights. The SRTS Committee has organized regular activities in coordination with 
Cross County Connections Transportation Management Association (TMA) such as the 
National Walk & Bike to School Days, the Bicycle Rodeo and the Golden Sneaker Challenge. In 
addition, we published the Haddon Heights School Travel Plan (June 2018). 
A School Travel Plan is a document that helps to identify student walking and bicycling 
travel corridors (through student locations, crash data analysis, and existing pedestrian and 
bicycling infrastructure) and recommends infrastructure improvements to make the travel 
corridors safer for students. For example, this summer, ADA accessible pedestrian ramps will 
be upgraded at approximately 100 locations as part of the Community Development Block 
Grant (a separate funding source) to make them compliant with state and local requirements. 
The Haddon Heights School Travel Plan also identifies locations where sidewalks are missing 
that are in close proximity to our elementary schools. This inventory in addition to the student 
travel tallies was used to support the grant application. A copy of the Travel Plan is available at 
the Haddon Heights Library as well as on our website https://HaddonHts.com
The Mayor and Council are excited that the Borough of Haddon Heights has been selected 
as a recipient of this grant funding to construct missing sidewalks throughout our borough 
to improve the accessibility of our community. We want to recognize the hard work of our 
SRTS Committee, who is supported by many local organizations and volunteers including the 
Haddon Heights Police Department, the Haddon Heights School District, the Haddon Heights 
Parent Teacher Group (PTG), Cross County Connections TMA, Safe Kids of Southern New 
Jersey and Heights in Progress (HIP). We also want to give huge thanks to the Haddon Heights 
Engineering Committee, Borough staff and Councilwoman Kate Russo for their assistance in 
submitting the grant. 



THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE MAY 3, 2022 
COUNCIL WORK SESSION ZOOM 
MEETING
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
None.
NEW BUSINESS:
INTRODUCTION of Ordinance 2022:1517 
– An Ordinance Of The Borough Of Haddon 
Heights, County Of Camden, Approving A 
Redevelopment Plan For Certain Property 
Within The Borough Of Haddon Heights 
That Has Been Designated An Area In Need 
Of Redevelopment And An Area In Need Of 
Rehabilitation   
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to introduce 
Ordinance 2022:1517.  Motion was moved 
by Councilwoman Philipps, seconded by 
Councilwoman Egbert.  Upon a roll call vote, 
all members present voted yes.   
Mayor Houck mentioned last resolution on 
the Agenda is to refer the Redevelopment 
Plan to the Planning Board to review 
against the Master Plan.  He noted this is a 
procedural requirement from the state.   
Public Hearing and Final Adoption of 
Ordinance 2022:1517 is scheduled for 
Wednesday, June 8, 2022 at approximately 
7:00 pm in the Municipal Building located at 
625 Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, New 
Jersey.
INTRODUCTION of Ordinance 2022:1518 
– Ordinance Amending Chapter 125-2 of 
the Code of the Borough of Haddon Heights 
Entitled Animal License Fee: Exemptions - 
Extending Animal Licensure Expiration to 
June 30th in accordance with N.J.S.A. 4:19-
15.2
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to 
introduce Ordinance 2022:1518.  Motion was 
moved by Councilman Ottoson, seconded by 
Councilwoman Russo.  All members present 
voted in favor.  
Public Hearing and Final Adoption of 
Ordinance 2022:1518 is scheduled for 
Tuesday, May 17, 2022 at approximately 7:00 
pm in the Municipal Building located at 
625 Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, New 
Jersey.
Mayor Houck then read aloud Resolutions 
2022:92 through 2022:95.
Resolution 2022:92 – Resolution Authorizing 
the Haddon Heights Municipal Alliance 
Submission of a Grant Application to the 
Governor’s Council on Alcoholism and Drug 
Abuse and the Division on Mental Health 
and Addiction Services (DMHAS) 
Resolution 2022:93 – Resolution Authorizing 
Payment of Bills and Claims for the First Half 
of May 
Resolution 2022:94 – A Resolution Providing 
For a Meeting Not Open to the Public in 
Accordance with the Provisions of the New 
Jersey Open Public Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 
10:4-12. 1.) Matter related to Redevelopment 
2.) Matter related to Personnel in the 
Police Department 3.) Matter related to 
contract negotiations with the International 
Association of Fire Fighters, Local #3249, 
AFL, CIO CLC.  Formal action may be taken 

on any of the forgoing item(s) following 
Executive Session. 
Resolution 2022:95 – A Resolution of 
The Borough of Haddon Heights, County 
of Camden, Referring the Proposed 
Redevelopment Plan for Certain Property 
Within The Borough of Haddon Heights 
to the Borough Planning Board for Review 
Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A:12A-7.e
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to adopt 
Resolutions 2022:92 through 2022:95.  
Motion was moved by Council President 
Morgan, seconded by Councilwoman 
Philipps.  Under a roll call vote, all members 
present voted in favor.

THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE MAY 17, 2022 
COUNCIL BUSINESS ZOOM MEETING
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
Council President Morgan read the 
following: Public Hearing And Final 
Adoption Of Ordinance 2022:1517 – An 
Ordinance Of The Borough Of Haddon 
Heights, County Of Camden, Approving A 
Redevelopment Plan For Certain Property 
Within The Borough Of Haddon Heights 
That Has Been Designated An Area In Need 
Of Redevelopment And An Area In Need Of 
Rehabilitation Is Scheduled For Wednesday, 
June 8, 2022 At Approximately 7:00 Pm In 
The Municipal Building Located At 625 
Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, New Jersey.
PUBLIC HEARING AND FINAL 
ADOPTION of Ordinance 2022:1518 – 
Ordinance Amending Chapter 125-2 of the 
Code of the Borough of Haddon Heights 
Entitled Animal License Fee: Exemptions - 
Extending Animal Licensure Expiration to 
June 30th in accordance with N.J.S.A. 4:19-
15.2
Council President opened the Public Hearing 
on Ordinance 2022:1518.  Seeing and hearing 
no movement or comment from the public, 
Council President Morgan closed the Public 
Hearing.  All members present were in favor.
Council President Morgan asked for a motion 
to adopt Ordinance 2022:1518  – Ordinance 
Amending Chapter 125-2 of the Code of 
the Borough of Haddon Heights Entitled 
Animal License Fee: Exemptions - Extending 
Animal Licensure Expiration to June 30th in 
accordance with N.J.S.A. 4:19-15.2
Motion was moved by Councilwoman 
Egbert, seconded by Councilwoman Russo.  
Upon a roll call vote, all members were in 
favor.
NEW BUSINESS:
Council President Morgan read aloud 
Resolutions 2022:98.
Resolution 2022:98 – Resolution Approving 
Introduction And Providing Notice For 
Public Hearing And Public Inspection Of 
The 2022 Municipal Budget
Public Hearing and Final Adoption of 
RESOLUTION 2022:98 is scheduled for 
Tuesday, June 21, 2022 at approximately 
7:00 pm in the Municipal Building located at 
625 Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, New 
Jersey. 

Council President asked for a motion to 
introduce RESOLUTION 2022:98.  Motion 
was moved by Councilman Ottoson, 
seconded by Councilman Schreiber.  Upon a 
roll call vote, all members voted yes. 
Council President Morgan read aloud 
Resolutions 2022:96, 2022:97, 2022:99 
through 2022:102.
Resolution 2022:96 – Resolution Certifying 
Compliance With The United States Equal 
Employment Opportunity Commission’s 
“Enforcement Guidance On The 
Consideration Of Arrest Conviction Records 
In Employment Decisions Under Title Vii Of 
The Civil Rights Act Of 1964”
Resolution 2022:97 – Resolution for Local 
Examination of the 2022 Municipal Budget
Resolution 2022:99 – Resolution Authorizing 
Payment of Bills and Claims for the Second 
Half of May
Resolution 2022:100 – Resolution Appointing 
Officer of Emergency Management 
Coordinator – Benjamin Zwaska 
Resolution 2022:101 – Resolution Requesting 
Authorization for an Additional Bus Stop In 
and Along Highland 
Avenue (CR 573) Within the Borough of 
Haddon Heights, County of Camden and 
State of New Jersey
Resolution 2022:102 – A Resolution 
Providing For A Meeting Not Open to the 
Public in Accordance with the Provisions of 
the New Jersey Open Public Meetings Act, 
N.J.S.A. 10:4-12. 1.) Contract Matter related 
to Devon Avenue Field Signage.  2.) Matter 
related to Redevelopment.  Formal action 
may be taken on any of the forgoing items 
following Executive Session.  
Council President Morgan advised that the 
second matter on Closed Session will be 
removed from Resolution 2022:102.
Council President Morgan asked for a motion 
to adopt Resolutions 2022:96, 2022:97, and 
2022:99 through 2022:102.  Motion was 
moved by Councilman Schreiber, seconded 
by Councilwoman Philipps.  Upon a roll call 
vote, all members voted in favor.

THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE JUNE 8, 2022 
COUNCIL WORK SESSION ZOOM 
MEETING
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
Mayor Houck announced the following: 
Public Hearing And Final Adoption Of 
Ordinance 2022:1517 – An Ordinance Of 
The Borough Of Haddon Heights, County Of 
Camden, Approving A Redevelopment Plan 
For Certain Property Within The Borough Of 
Haddon Heights That Has Been Designated 
An Area In Need Of Redevelopment And 
An Area In Need Of Rehabilitation Will 
Now Be Held Tuesday, June 21, 2022 At 
Approximately 7:00 Pm In The Municipal 
Building Located At 625 Station Avenue, 
Haddon Heights, New Jersey.  
Mayor Houck advised Council that this 
is due to the Planning Board needing an 
additional meeting to review the Plan.  
NEW BUSINESS:
INTRODUCTION of Ordinance 2022:1519 
– An Ordinance Amending Code of The 
Borough Haddon Heights To Be Entitled, 
“Vacant and Abandoned Properties:  Notice, 

Registration And Fees,” Providing For 
Purpose, Intent and Applicability of the 
Ordinance Requiring the Registration and 
Maintenance of Certain Real Property By 
Mortgagees; Providing For Penalties And 
Enforcement, As Well As The Regulation, 
Limitation and Reduction of Registrable Real 
Property Within The Borough; Providing 
For Severability, Repealer, Codification, And 
an Effective Date
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to introduce 
Ordinance 2022:1519.  Councilwoman 
Philipps moved, seconded by Councilman 
Schreiber.  All members were in favor.
Public Hearing and Final Adoption of 
Ordinance 2022:1519 is scheduled for 
Tuesday, June 21, 2022 at approximately 
7:00 pm in the Municipal Building located at 
625 Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, New 
Jersey.
Mayor Houck read aloud Resolutions 
2022:103 through 2022:111.  
Resolution 2022:103 – A Resolution of The 
Borough of Haddon Heights Authorizing 
Application by the Borough Engineer to the 
New Jersey Department of Transportation 
for the Reconstruction of St. Martins Avenue 
– Phase III, Wynnefield Avenue, and New 
Jersey Avenue
Resolution 2022:104 – Resolution Approving 
A Raffle License for St. Rose of Lima Parish 
for the Purpose of Conducting A Monetary 
Raffle at the Annual Christmas Bazaar 50/50 
Raffle – November 11, 2022
Resolution 2022:105 – Resolution Approving 
A Raffle License For St. Rose of Lima Parish 
for the Purpose of Conducting A Penny 
Auction at the Annual Christmas Bazaar – 
November 11, 2022
Resolution 2022:106 – Resolution Approving 
A Raffle License for St. Rose of Lima Parish 
for the Purpose of Conducting A Raffle at 
the Annual Christmas Bazaar – Walt Disney 
World Family Vacation – November 11, 2022  
Resolution 2022:107 – Resolution 
Authorizing Refund of Summer Recreation 
Fees
Resolution 2022:108 – Resolution 
Authorizing Payment of Bills and Claims for 
the First Half of June 
Resolution 2022:109 – Resolution of the 
Borough of Haddon Heights Authorizing 
Rejecting of Bids for the FY 2021 Camden 
County CDBG Program, Handicap Ramp 
Program Project
Resolution 2022:110 – A Resolution 
Providing For A Meeting Not Open to the 
Public in Accordance with the Provisions of 
the New Jersey Open Public Meetings Act, 
N.J.S.A. 10:4-12. 1.) Matter related to the 
attorney-client privilege - A legal discussion 
by the Borough Solicitor and discussions on 
legal jurisdiction of Haddon Heights over 
the transportation of LNG (or Fracked Gas 
or to be accurate - Liquid Methane) via train 
and truck from Wyalusing, PA to Gibbstown, 
New Jersey and the potential implications.  
Formal action may be taken on the forgoing 
item following Executive Session. 
Resolution 2022:111 – A Resolution of The 
Borough of Haddon Heights, County of 
Camden, Rescinding the Designation As 
An “Area In Need of Redevelopment” As 
To Block 143, Lots 1, 2, 3 & 4 Within The 
Borough of Haddon Heights
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Mayor Houck asked for a motion to adopt Resolutions 
2022:103 through 2022:112.  Motion was moved 
by Councilman Ottoson, seconded by Councilman 
Schreiber.  Under a roll call vote, all members voted 
in favor.

THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE ADDRESSED 
AT THE JUNE 21, 2022 COUNCIL BUSINESS 
ZOOM MEETING
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
Resolution 2022:112 – A Resolution Authorizing the 
2022 Municipal Budget to Be Read by Title Only
Council President Morgan asked for a motion to 
adopt Resolution 2022:112.  Motion was moved by 
Councilwoman Egbert, seconded by Councilman 
Ottoson.  Upon a roll call vote, all members present 
voted yes.
Public Hearing And Final Adoption Of The 2022 
Municipal Budget. Council President Opened The 
Public Hearing On The Adoption Of The 2022 
Municipal Budget.  Hearing And Seeing No Movement 
Or Comment, He Closed The Public Hearing.
Resolution 2022:113 – Resolution Regarding Adoption 
of the 2022 Municipal Budget  
Council President Morgan asked for a motion to 
adopt Resolution 2022:113.  Motion was moved by 
Councilwoman Russo, seconded by Councilwoman 
Egbert. Upon a roll call vote, all members present 
voted yes.
Councilman Morgan said there was a lot of work 
between the Finance Committee and CFO Debra 
DiMattia in putting together this budget.  He thanked 
DiMattia for all of her efforts. We have a significant 
increase in surplus increase this year.  Council 
members thanked Councilman Morgan as well.
Council President Morgan read the following:
Public Hearing And Final Adoption Of Ordinance 
2022:1517 – An Ordinance Of The Borough Of 
Haddon Heights, County Of Camden, Approving A 
Redevelopment Plan For Certain Property Within 
The Borough Of Haddon Heights That Has Been 
Designated An Area In Need Of Redevelopment And 
An Area In Need Of Rehabilitation
Council President Morgan asked for a motion to 
adopt Ordinance 2022:1517.  Motion was moved by 
Councilman Ottoson, seconded by Councilwoman 
Egbert.  Upon a roll call vote, all members present 
voted yes.
PUBLIC HEARING AND FINAL ADOPTION of 
Ordinance 2022:1519 – An Ordinance Amending 
Code Of The Borough Haddon Heights To Be 
Entitled, “Vacant And Abandoned Properties:  Notice, 
Registration And Fees,” Providing For Purpose, Intent 
And Applicability Of The Ordinance Requiring 
The Registration And Maintenance Of Certain Real 
Property By Mortgagees; Providing For Penalties And 
Enforcement, As Well As The Regulation, Limitation 
And Reduction Of Registrable Real Property Within 
The Borough; Providing For Severability, Repealer, 
Codification, And An Effective Date
Solicitor Long addressed the benefits of adopting the 
Ordinance as the Borough will maintain a list of all 
vacant properties, particularly those that are in the 
foreclosure process.  We need to know what banks 
and who we are dealing with when properties become 
vacant so that we can maintain the community and 
do not have issues such as high grass, pools that are 
not maintained, etc.  This helps us track the properties 
that are unoccupied. This Ordinance is repealing and 
replacing the current ordinance to be consistent with 
state law.  The Borough will then enter into a Shared 
Services Agreement with Camden County for PRO 
CHAMPS, a property registration company.  
Council President opened the Public Hearing on 

Ordinance 2022:1519.  Seeing and hearing no 
movement or comment from the public, Council 
President Morgan closed the Public Hearing. 
Council President Morgan asked for a motion to 
adopt Ordinance 2022:1519.  Motion was moved by 
Councilwoman Philipps, seconded by Councilwoman 
Russo.  Upon a roll call vote, all members present were 
in favor.
Council President Morgan says he feels this is a positive 
thing for the Borough and will bring in revenue.  
NEW BUSINESS:
INTRODUCTION of Ordinance 2022:1520 – An 
Ordinance of the Borough of Haddon Heights 
Amending §100-20 Entitled Stop Intersections – Stop 
Sign at intersection of 10th & Station Avenues
Public Hearing and Final Adoption of Ordinance 
2022:1520 is scheduled for Tuesday, July 5, 2022 in 
the Municipal Building located at 625 Station Avenue, 
Haddon Heights, New Jersey.
Council President asked for motion to introduce 
Ordinance 2022:1520.  Motion was moved by 
Councilwoman Russo, seconded by Councilwoman 
Philipps.  All members present were in favor.  
INTRODUCTION of Ordinance 2022:1521 – An 
Ordinance of the Borough of Haddon Heights 
Amending Chapter 233 Entitled “Fire Prevention” in 
a Manner Consistent with State Law  
Public Hearing and Final Adoption of Ordinance 
2022:1521 is scheduled for Tuesday, July 5, 2022 in 
the Municipal Building located at 625 Station Avenue, 
Haddon Heights, New Jersey.
Council President asked for a motion to introduce 
Ordinance 2022:1521.  Motion was moved by 
Councilwoman Russo, seconded by Councilman 
Ottoson.  All members present were in favor.
Council President Morgan read aloud Resolutions 
2022:114 through 2022:119.  
Resolution 2022:114 – Resolution of the Borough of 
Haddon Heights Opposing the Transport of LNG 
through New Jersey
Resolution 2022:115 – Resolution Authorizing 
Refunds of Summer Recreation Fees
Resolution 2022:116 – Resolution Authorizing 
Refunds of Community Center and Cabin Rental Fees 
Resolution 2022:117 – Resolution Authorizing 
Payment of Bills and Claims for the Second Half of 
June
Resolution 2022:118 – A Resolution Providing For 
A Meeting Not Open to the Public in Accordance 
with the Provisions of the New Jersey Open Public 
Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-12. 1.) Contract Matter 
related to FY 2021/FY 2022 Road Program; 2.) Matter 
related to Solid Waste and Recyclable Materials Bid. 
3.) Matter related to Redevelopment. 4.)  Matter 
related to contract negotiations with the International 
Association of Firefighters, Local #3249 AFL CIO 
CLC.  Discussions are expected to be approximately 1 
hr. in duration.  Formal action may be taken on any of 
the foregoing items following Executive Session. 
Resolution 2022:119 – A Resolution Authorizing an 
Agreement in Accordance with a Shared Services 
Agreement By and Between the Borough of Haddon 
Heights for the Purpose of Marketing Services 
of Single-Stream Recyclable Materials Under the 
Camden County Cooperative Pricing System, ID 
#57-CCCPS
Council President Morgan asked for a motion to adopt 
Resolutions 2022:114 through 2022:119.  Motion 
was moved by Councilwoman Philipps, seconded 
by Councilwoman Egbert.  Upon a roll call vote, all 
members present voted yes. 

ROBERT BROWN, P.C.
Tax & Public Accountant
610 Station Avenue Suite 1	            Telephone: 856-546-0770  
Haddon Heights, NJ 08035  	         Fax: 856-546-4640 
Email: browntaxesrus@aol.com   
Bookkeeping Service: Quickbook software 
installations for business or personal – write up cash 
receipts, cash disbursements and bank reconciliations 
– no job too small.
Full Payroll Service: Weekly, bi-weekly, monthly 
or yearly payrolls calculated, payroll tax returns filed 
including W-2’s and 1099’s.
Full Tax Service: Individual, Estate, LLC, 
Corporate and Partnership tax returns.

Year Round Office hours!  
We are available for any and all questions you may have!

Join us on Sept. 10th from 3 PM to 9 PM for 
Local Wine, Beer, & Distilleries. Enjoy live 

entertainment and special activities! 
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Weekly Door-to-Door Shopping Ride Services for All Haddon Heights Seniors, 60 years of age or certified handicapped. LET US PAY for the GAS! Masks 
recommended, but NOT required *Please note that the Special Bus Trip to Stella’s Farm Market and Springdale Farm Market are both limited to a maximum 
of 15 people, first come, first served. The Special Trip has a single pick-up location at Stanfill Towers. To reserve a seat, please contact Amy Graedel, Social Ser-
vices Director, at 856-546-4844 on the Thursday or Friday before the trip.

Senior Bus ScheduleSenior Bus Schedule

Haddon SPOT
705 Station Avenue  

www.haddonspot.com

(856)739-SPOT(7768)

Business Spotlight

The SPOT for kids to learn and grow! 
Located on Station Ave, Haddon 
SPOT is a child development center 
that offers therapeutic services and 
experiences. In 2020, speech-language 
pathologist Alison Abay, occupational 
therapist Allison Smith, and business 
manager Lauren Pryzbylkowski, 
founded Haddon SPOT as a way to 
bring the community a positive and 
caring environment for children to 

strengthen their skills and socialize 
with peers. Today, the co-founders 
and their team of providers continue 
to develop fun and creative ways to 
provide skill development services, 
resources and activities.
Haddon SPOT offers a wide range of 
services including individual speech, 
physical and occupational therapy 
evaluations and sessions, behavioral 

consultations, small group 
socialization and skill building 
classes, summer camp, special 
events and parent coaching. The 
team focuses on being flexible 
and working with parents to 
provide services that fit their 
child’s needs. As a private 
practice, Haddon SPOT is able 

to give families immediate access 
to specialists for individual therapy 
evaluations and sessions.
Through small group classes, 
the Haddon SPOT team provides 
hands-on, creative activities that 
work on turn-taking, cooperative 
play, skill development and social 
communication. The classes develop 
fine motor skills, gross motor skills, 
sensory play, early language concepts 
and more, all while helping children 
navigate peer interactions and having 
fun! These classes run in 6-week 
blocks throughout the year. 
Most recently, Haddon SPOT 
launched Chef Sensory, a program 
that brings together friends who may 
have difficulties and anxieties around 

food and mealtimes. As part of Chef 
Sensory, Haddon SPOT has a fun, 
play-based class that allows safe and 
positive food exploration at your 
child’s own pace. The therapists help 
children feel more comfortable at the 
table and be more willing and open 
to touching, smelling and hopefully 
tasting new foods.
More information about Haddon 
SPOT’s individual therapy, small 
group services and supplemental 
programs and activities can be found 
at haddonspot.com. Follow Haddon 
SPOT on Instagram and Facebook for 
the latest offerings and activities.

AUGUST 2022 SCHEDULE
DAY/DATE		  DESTINATION			   TIME
Tuesday, Aug. 2	 ShopRite – Lawnside			   10-12:00
Wednesday, Aug. 3	 ShopRite - Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday, Aug. 4	 Wegmans – Cherry Hill		  10-12:30
Friday, Aug. 5		  Walmart – Somerdale			  10-12:00
Tuesday, Aug. 9	 NO RIDE – SCUCS In-Service
Wednesday, Aug. 10	 ShopRite – Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday, Aug. 11	 Trader Joe’s – Cherry Hill		  10-12:00
*FRIDAY, AUG. 12	 STELLA’S FARM MARKET - BERLIN	 10–12:30
Tuesday, Aug. 16	 Audubon Crossing/Acme		  10-12:30
Wednesday, Aug. 17	 ShopRite – Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday, Aug. 18	 Voorhees Town Ctr			   10-12:30
			   (Boscov’s – Echelon Mall)

Tuesday, Aug. 23	 Aldi – Somerdale			   10-12:00
Wednesday, Aug. 24	 ShopRite – Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday, Aug. 25	 Westmont Shopping Center		  10-12:30
Wednesday, Aug. 31	 ShopRite – Brooklawn			  10-12:45

SEPTEMBER 2022 SCHEDULE
DAY/DATE		  DESTINATION			   TIME
Thursday, Sept. 1	 Wegmans – Cherry Hill		  10-12:30
Friday, Sept. 2		  NO Walmart – Labor Day Wkend
Tuesday, Sept. 6	 Deptford Mall/Christmas Tree Shop	 10-12:30
			   Bed Bath & Beyond	
Wednesday, Sept. 7	 ShopRite – Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday, Sept. 8	 Trader Joe’s – Cherry Hill		  10-12:00
Tuesday, Sept. 13	 Audubon Crossing/Acme		  10-12:30
Wednesday, Sept. 14	 ShopRite – Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday, Sept. 15	 Voorhees Town Ctr			   10-12:30
			   (Boscov’s – Echelon Mall)
*FRIDAY, SEPT. 16	 SPRINGDALE FARM MARKET	 10-12:00
			   CHERRY HILL
Tuesday, Sept. 20	 Aldi – Somerdale			   10-12:00
Wednesday, Sept. 21	 ShopRite – Brooklawn			  10-12:45
Thursday, Sept. 22	 Westmont Shopping Center		  10-12:30
Wednesday, Sept. 28	 ShopRite – Brooklawn			  10-12:45

HOW TO REGISTER:  This is a reservation only 
system for the door-to-door shopping routes.  First 
time riders must call (856) 456-3344 to pre-register 
for the service. After this short phone intake, you 
must call each week to reserve your ride.
All appointments for shopping service rides must be 
made by calling (856) 456-1148 between the hours 

of 6:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. the working day before 
your trip.  Follow the instructions to leave a message 
for the shopping program.  Speak slowly and clearly.  
Give your name, address with city, phone number 
and the day of the route.
HOW THIS IS FUNDED:  Tuesday and Thursdays 
are paid for by the Stanfill Towers Board, as are any 

Friday specials.  There is no donation requested.  The 
Wednesday rides to ShopRite in Brooklawn and the 
Friday ride to Walmart in Somerdale remain courtesy 
of the Senior Citizens United Community Services 
Sen-Han program.  A $2 donation is suggested per 
one way ride.
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Allow me to introduce myself, for starters my name is Lauren Cummins and I am the 
owner of Simply Station Nutrition located on 517 Station Avenue in Haddon Heights. I 
opened Simply Station back on March 22nd to give Haddon Heights and the surrounding 
areas a new healthy “fast food” option that is made fresh to order and offers something 
for almost everyone - no matter your dietary preferences or health and wellness goals. 
On top of providing something healthy and delicious, I want each and every customer 
to have a place where they can relax, enjoy conversations, make friendships and leave 
their worries at the door. We strive for a warm, welcoming environment with friendly and 
knowledgeable staff. We look forward to making an impact by making our community 
healthier and happier one customer at a time!

At the Council meeting held Tuesday July 19th, the 
Historic Preservation Commission Chair, Carol Larro 
presented Mayor and Council with an Award for the 
Haddon Heights Historic Design Guidelines Book. 
This informative and remarkable book displays historic 
building from all around Haddon Heights. It is available 
to view on the Borough website at https://haddonhts.
com/bc-hpc/page/haddon-heights-historic-design-
guidelines-book. Thank you to the Historic Commission 
for all of your hard work. 

GRAND OPENING ~ Simply Station

Haddon Heights Historic Design Guidelines Book
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Atlantic Avenue Elementary School
21 E. Atlantic Avenue
Principal Chris Ormsby • 547-0630 

Board of Education
316A Seventh Avenue
President Mary Stewart Vena  
Superintendent Carla Bittner

Child Study Team
316B Seventh Avenue
Jocqueline Renner • 547-1322

Glenview Avenue Elementary School
1700 Sycamore Street • 547-7647
Principal Eric Rosen 
 
Haddon Heights Jr./Sr. High School
301 Second Avenue • 547-1920
Principal: Karim Fisher
Asst. Principal (10-12): Michael Renner
Asst. Principal (7-9): Matt Martin

Haddon Heights Christian School
300 Station Avenue
Administrator: Kathleen Entwistle
Administrator@hhcsnj.org • 609.410.4456 

New Beginnings Learning Center  
1st United Methodist Church
704 Garden Street
Director: Ayn Masker
pastorayn@gmail.com • 547-4444

Seventh Avenue Elementary School
316 Seventh Avenue 
Principal Chris Ormsby • 547-0610

St. Rose Elementary School
300 Kings Highway
Principal Deacon Joseph Rafferty 
546-6166

Do you have a preschool age child, ages 3 to 5, 
experiencing developmental difficulties with 
communication, learning, socialization, or motor 
skills?  If so, your child may be eligible for free 
services through the school district.  The district 
will evaluate children, when warranted, beginning 
at age 2 years 9 months old.  The district provides 
special education services for eligible preschoolers.
If you suspect your preschool age child is 
developing differently or demonstrating problems 
learning contact Jocqueline Renner, Director of 
Special Education, at 547-1322, Ext. 2000 for more 
information.  Information is also available on the 
Special Education, Project CHILD FIND weblink 
located on the school district’s website at hhsd.k12.
nj.us.

PROJECT CHILD FIND

Haddon Heights SchoolsHaddon Heights Schools

Safe Routes 
to School 
At the first Sunday in June 
Farmers Market, Safe Routes 
to School, along with the 
Haddon Hts PD, Cross County 
Connections, Cooper Hospital 
and Camden County, presented 
info and demonstrated Bike 
Safety.  We fitted and gave away 
close to 100 bike helmets to 
local kids and some adults too!  
Thanks to HIP for adding our 
table to the Farmer’s Market 
for a wonderful morning! 

Haddon Heights Christian School
Haddon Heights Baptist Church would like to announce the 
opening of our new ministry, Haddon Heights Christian 
School an affordable Christian education. The school is 
located on Station Avenue associated with the church 
building. HHCS is an affiliate of Liberty University Online 
Academy, located in Lynchburg Virginia. What makes our 
school unique is our partnership with LUOA. This affiliation 
enables our students to experience the best of both worlds 
- the advantages of a brick-and-mortar- school combined 
with the benefits of online education. HHCS seeks to partner 
with families to provide biblical discipleship, scholastic 
and co-curricular excellence, freedom of expression, and 
diversity of viewpoints, all guided by Christian principles, 
and critical thinking in a distinctly Christian environment. 
For more information contact the school at kentwistle@
hhbcnj.org or call (609)-410-4456.



Garnets Hockey is winding down their 17th summer 
camp season on Thursday, August 4th (raindate 
August 11).  Players learned new skills and had fun 
from volunteers. Camp ended with their annual 
tradition and treat from Mr. Softee.  
Garnets Hockey will open their 18th season in 
September 2022!  Registration is still open for grades 
K-2 with a final call on August 31st.  Registration for 
grades 3-8 is closed for the 2022 Fall season. Registration and additional information 
can be found at www.garnetsfieldhockey.org  Did you play field hockey in high school 
or college?  Interested in giving back to a sport you love?  Contact Garnets Hockey to 
see how you can volunteer your time and talent to the sport at garnetsfieldhockey@
gmail.com 

New Beginnings Learning Center  
1st United Methodist Church
704 Garden Street
Director: Ayn Masker
pastorayn@gmail.com • 547-4444

Seventh Avenue Elementary School
316 Seventh Avenue 
Principal Chris Ormsby • 547-0610

St. Rose Elementary School
300 Kings Highway
Principal Deacon Joseph Rafferty 
546-6166
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Haddon Heights Soccer Club
Haddon Heights Soccer Club is entering 
year 39 for the club and we could not 
be more excited for the season.  Many 
tremendous events are happening in soccer 
this fall and cannot wait for you to be a part 
of it.  Below are just a few of the offerings 
this preseason and fall.  More details will 
be posted on the Haddon Heights Soccer 
Club website (haddonheightssoccer.net) 
and Facebook page. 
-Preseason Training Sessions – HHSC 
will be offering a soccer training sessions 
every Monday night in August (6-7pm 
and 7-8pm).   Each of the sessions will 
have a specific focus each night and will 
be run by our training company Diamond 
Soccer.  Registration will be available on 
the Haddon Heights Soccer Club website.
- Fall Recreation Soccer – Registration for 
Fall Rec soccer will be open this summer.  
Tots U4 & U5 practice once a week on 
Saturday mornings.  U6, U7 &U8 practice 
once during the week and participate in 
4v4 games on Saturdays. U9-U14 practice 
once during the week and play games on 
Fridays.  All games and practices are held 
at Devon Ave soccer fields. Registration 
can be found 
on the HHSC 
website.
- Fall Events – Be 
on the lookout 
for returning 
events such as 
the Family Fun 
Night and Soccer 
Social and a new 
event this year 
surrounding the 
US Men’s Soccer 

Team bid for a World Cup Championship.  
Mark your calendars for November 25th 
as the US takes on England. All event 
details can be found on our website and 
Facebook pages.
Thank you to all those the participated 

in the 4th of July parade by representing 
the Haddon Heights Soccer Club! It was 
another successful year and we look 
forward to an even bigger group next year
Lastly we would like to congratulate the 
2011 Haddon Heights Strikers on winning 
the South Jersey Cup by a 4-0 margin over 
Cherry Hill Soccer Club Rebels.  It was a 
fantastic season for the Strikers ultimately 
ending up with the Championship victory.

SportsSports

Garnets Field Hockey

Rotarian Ken Wojtkowiak congratulated Catherine 
Gandolfo-Lucia on completing Rotary Youth 
Training at Stockton College

Haddon Heights Rotary
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Library C ornerLibrary C orner
Digital Content 
From Your Library
Did you know your library card gives 
you free access to digital content?  Visit 
our website or give us a call to learn 
about Hoopla, Cloud Library, Libby 
and Overdrive.  These digital services 
offer eBooks, audio books, TV shows, 
movies, comic books, graphic novels, 
music and magazines.  There is a ton of 
content just waiting to be downloaded 
to your favorite devices!

Halloween House 
Decorating Contest
The library is holding its seventh annual Halloween 
House Decorating Contest this October.  Last year’s 
contest was our best yet. This contest is strictly for 
the outside of your house and is 
restricted to the front yard. We will 
have several prizes and categories. 
Registration will begin in September. 
Keep an eye out on the borough 
website, the library website and our 
Facebook page for more information 
on this scary contest!
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First Presbyterian Church

First Presbyterian Church
28 Seventh Avenue ~ 547-6139
fpchaddonheights.org
Rev. Eliza Cramer Jaremko
Sunday 10 a.m.

St. Mary’s Episcopal Church
“Everyone is Welcome at St. Mary’s - Come 
Worship With Us” 
White Horse Pike & Green Streets ~ 547-3240
www.stmaryshhnj.org 
Sunday Eucharist at 10:00 a.m. 
with Sunday School

St. Rose of Lima RC Church
300 Kings Highway ~ 547-0564
www.strosenj.com 
www.facebook.com/SRLHaddonHeightsNJ
Rev. Father Dave Grover
Saturday, 8:30 am, 5:30 pm;
Sunday 8 am, 9:30 am, 11 am, 6:30 pm

Fellowship United Methodist Church
704 Garden Street ~ 547-3300
www.fellowshipUMCofHH.net   
Rev. Sandy Stenstrom
Sunday Worship 9:30am
Virtual Worship available via website

Haddon Heights Baptist Church
300 Station Avenue ~ 547-3579
www.hhbcnj.org
Rev. Erik Christensen, Senior Pastor
Sunday 11 am Worship Service
	 6 pm Bible Study  & Awana
Wednesday 7 pm Bible Study & Student Ministry

Places of Worship

First Presbyterian Church is located at the corner of 
Seventh and Green Streets in Haddon Heights.  

Website:  fpchaddonheights.org
Facebook:  www.facebook.com/fpchaddonheights

Instagram:  www.instagram.com/fpchaddonheights
Worship: Sundays at 10:00 AM (through Sept. 4)
	   Sundays at 10:30 AM (starting Sept. 11)
New Worship Time Starting Sept. 11!
We continue to worship in-person and stream our 
services on Facebook and have been encouraged by 
increasing in-person attendance each week. 
Starting Sunday, September 11, we will be moving 
our worship start time to 10:30AM to promote a new 
program and schedule for our children’s and adult 
Sunday School classes. Our new program, “Providing 
Christian Nurture and Worship for our Youngest 
Disciples,” creates a Sunday School Hour and promotes 
children’s full participation in worship, such as learning 
our liturgy, singing hymns, praying the Lord’s Prayer, 
and taking communion. While it may take us some 
time to adjust to this new timeline and schedule, we 
are excited to have our children and youth celebrating 
Christ with us in the sanctuary each Sunday morning. 
As always, our nursery is open and staffed by two 
adults every Sunday for our littlest worshippers ages 2 
and under. 
We welcome you to worship with us, either in-person 
or on Facebook, and invite you to join us in our parlor 
after worship each week for a time of fellowship and 
to meet Pastor Eliza and many of our members and 
friends.  
Music and Choirs
We’re happy to announce that our children’s choir(s) 
will resume in September under the direction of our 
new Director of Music, Dr. Chris Thomas. Starting on 
September 11, our Cherub and Calvin Choirs will meet 
at 9:00 AM for rehearsals.
Our Adult Choir has been back in action and 
performing throughout the winter and spring with 
only a few hiccups due to the pandemic. They will begin 
rehearsing again on Thursday evenings in September, 

as well as on Sunday mornings for a short rehearsal at 
10:10 AM. 
In addition to our vocal choirs, our bell choir, the 
Covenant Ringers, has been performing during 
worship typically once a month. The Covenant Ringers 
will resume rehearsals in the fall as well. If you would 
like to join one of our choirs or would like more 
information about any of our music programs for kids 
or adults, please call the office. 
Sunday School & Group Meetings: 
Our in-person Sunday School classes, for children PreK 
through Grade 8, are on hold for the summer months. 
In the fall (starting Sept. 11) we will begin a new Sunday 
School Hour for disciples of all ages (children, youth, 
and adults) starting at 9:30AM. To kick off our new 
Sunday School program, the Deacons’ will be holding 
a light outdoor brunch following worship on that day. 
On June 5, we enjoyed beautiful weather for our annual 
Very Big Sunday (VBS) event where we celebrated our 
“Unity in Diversity” with outdoor worship, games, and 
gifts for the kids. Our annual Deacons’ Picnic followed 
with food and fellowship, as well as a special visit from 
a very welcome ice cream truck. 
Our Adult Bible Study continues to meet on 
Wednesdays at 11:00AM via Zoom, for those who enjoy 
the fellowship and lessons from the comfort of their 
own homes. The group continues to study the Pauline 
Letters throughout the summer using resources from 
The Bible Project (https://bibleproject.com/). Please 
contact the office if you would like to join them so that 
we can send you the Zoom link.
The men of First Pres have resumed their monthly 
breakfast and bible study meetings and gather in our 
parlor on the last Wednesday of each month at 9:00AM.  
They would love for any men in the community to join 
them for an entertaining time of fellowship and prayer, 
as well as a delicious breakfast. They’re next meeting 
will be on Wednesday, Aug. 31.
Our Friendship Circle is a group of women who meet 
monthly for fellowship, to plan service projects, and to 
share a Bible lesson. On June 14, over 30 ladies of our 

church gathered in the parlor for their 
annual Covered Dish Supper, sharing 
food, friendships, and many fun games. 
Friendship Circle meetings are held the 
third Tuesday of each month, except 
during the summer. Their next meeting 
will be on Tuesday, Sept. 13 at 9:30AM. 
They would love for you to join them, 
even if you cannot attend every month.
Community Outreach:
We were thrilled to be back participating 

in the Haddon Heights 4th of July Parade along Station 
Avenue. The parade is always a festive gathering of our 
community and we enjoyed sharing God’s love (and 
over 1500 lollipops!) with our neighbors. 
Our active Missions Committee continues to collect 
food and monetary donations for Your Food Shelf in 
East Camden to help support their mission of feeding 
those in need. There is a large bin near the office 
entrance of our church on Green Street where you can 
drop off any non-perishable items to donate to our 
weekly distribution to Your Food Shelf.  
As summer begins to wind down and we look to the 
start of a new school year, we are again collecting 
new/unused school supplies that will be delivered to 
area schools for the use of students who need them.  
Some of the items we’ll be collecting are #2 pencils, 
highlighters, crayons, composition books, glue sticks, 
pens, pocket folders, spiral notebooks and 1” binders.  
If you would like to contribute, donations can be placed 
in the donation bin outside of our main office entrance 
along Green St. 
Village Playbox
After 28 long months, The Village Playbox of Haddon 
Heights will be returning to our church’s stage for a 
number of performances in the fall. They will begin with 
their Act 1 Scene 1 - One Act Play Festival from Sept. 
15 – 17, followed by their Cabaret Night fundraiser on 
Oct. 1. In November, they will unveil their fall musical 
with performances during the first three weekends of 
the month and in December they will host a Christmas 
show for the entire family. Like so many businesses 
and individuals, they have suffered financially as a 
result of the economic crisis. They remain committed 
to upholding the traditions of community theater by 
presenting quality performances at affordable prices 
and providing a creative outlet for volunteers of all skills 
and backgrounds. We encourage you to join us for a 
show, or if you would like to support the organization, 
checks can be mailed to The Village Playbox, PO Box 
35, Haddon Heights, NJ 08035.
For more information on any of these events please 
contact our church office at 856-547-6139, email 
us at info.fpchh@gmail.com, or visit our website at 
fpchaddonheights.org.

Joy Community Fellowship
1701 Sycamore Street ~ 546-1188
www.joynj.org
Mark Savidge, Pastor
Sunday 10 a.m.     
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At Joy Community Fellowship 
Church, we believe that Jesus Changes 
Everything! Because of this, we are a 
family increasing in our love for God 
and devoted to becoming real people 
who are growing in real faith that is 
impacting real life through God’s Grace.
Joy meets Sundays at 10am for Worship 
Together. There you’ll find caring 
people, passionate worship and practical 
teaching from God’s Word for real life. 
Dress is casual.
At the same time, Joy Kidz (kids through 
6th grade) enjoy music and practical 
Bible lessons in a fun, safe environment 
designed just for them. 

Throughout the week we offer special 
activities for all ages, Youth Ministry and 
small groups designed to help you get to 
know others and live life experiencing 
the love of Jesus.
Highlights of our Summer Activity at 
Joy Community Fellowship:
•	 Sunday Morning Worship Together:  

We will be continuing our study of 
the book of Exodus this summer. On 
September 11th, we’ll begin a new 
series on II Timothy!

•	 Joy Youth Group: We provide a safe 
place for students (6th-12th grades) 
to hang out (see website for Summer 
schedule), have fun & learn about 

how to have a real relationship with 
Jesus. Special events and retreats are 
also planned throughout the year. 
Check our website for dates and times 
of summer activities. 

•	 LADIES’ Connection: 1st and 3rd 
Thursdays 7pm (call for location)

•	 MENS’ Faith by the Fire: Will 
resume in September! Call for dates 
and times.

•	 Digging Deeper: Ladies’ Bible Study 
going through the Bible in a year 
meeting on the 2nd and 4th Thursday 
of the month at 7pm.

•	 Seeds of Hope Ministry to the 

Homeless in Camden: One Saturday 
each month, we serve breakfast from 
approximately 7-11am to those living 
on the streets in Camden.

For more information on these and 
other activities for joy Community 
Fellowship, see our contact information 
below.

Location: 1701 Sycamore St.
Phone: (856) 546-1188
Website: www.joynj.org

Facebook: Joy Community Fellowship - 
Haddon-Heights, NJ

Instagram: joycommunityfellowshipnj
YouTube: JoyNJ Haddon Heights, NJ

Worship Together: Sundays, 10am

Joy Community Fellowship Church

Fellowship UMC is a welcoming and 
casual church filled with people made 
in God’s image. We are a church that 
honors Jesus’ top 2 commands: Love 
God, Love people. Matt. 22:36-40 
(We love that!) We work hard to be 
judgement free because “God is the 
only lawgiver and judge. Who do you 
think you are, to judge someone else?” 
James 4:12 (We love that too!)
Welcome Pastor Sandy Stenstrom
In July we were thrilled to welcome Pastor 
Sandy Stenstrom into the Fellowship 
family. Pastor Sandy  experienced 
a call to ministry after working as a 
Registered Nurse in a variety of Health 
Care settings and capacities for 30 years.

As she began 
her journey into 
pastoral ministry, 
Sandy became 
certified as a 
Christian Life 
Coach through 
the Professional 
Christian Coaching 
and Counseling 

Center, attended Somerset Christian 
College earning a BA in Christian 
Counseling, and then began her 
seminary work at Drew University, 
graduating in 2014 with a Master of 
Divinity Degree.
Ordained as a Full Elder in the United 
Methodist Church, Pastor Sandy is 
an impassioned healer walking with 
others to journey in recovery of 
life’s challenges and traumas while 
embracing the fullness of life offered 
through a relationship with Jesus the 
Christ; claiming and becoming all God 
created each of us to be.
Because of her own experience of being 
unchurched for many years, Pastor 
Sandy believes that outreach is an 
essential ministry of Christ’s church 
and that it is never too late to be all God 
created you to be.  
Pastor Sandy believes that there is 
absolutely nothing that can separate us 
from the love of God (Romans 8:38) and 
is committed to working toward justice 
and full inclusion for all those who have 

been marginalized and oppressed by 
the church.
Sunday Morning Worship
ALL (yes, we really mean ALL) are 
welcome for Worship @ 9:30am each 
Sunday. Come as you are! Online 
Worship is available via Facebook 
Live at https://www.facebook.com/
FellowshipUMCofHaddonHeights 
or via YouTube at https://www.
y o u t u b e . c o m / c h a n n e l / U C v i A-
w2IBYgaGAvmxAeeOOA

Gigi’s 2nd Hand Heaven 
Thrift Shop
The shop is open on Friday 
and Saturday from 9am – 

12pm (closed some holidays). Come 
check it out and get some great bargains. 
All proceeds help fund missions locally 
and globally. Donations for the thrift 
shop may be dropped in the outside bin 
(to the left) anytime or brought inside 
on days the shop is open. If you have 
more to donate than will fit in the box, 
please call the church at 856-547-3300. 
We are so blessed with such a giving 
congregation and community!

Food Pantry
Our food pantry is open for walk-ins 
every Friday and Saturday from 9am 
– 12pm. Private appointments are also 
available for other days/hours. Our 
pantry is available to anyone within 
Camden County. If you or someone 
you know needs food, please private 
message us on our Facebook page: @
FellowshipUMCofHaddonHeights or 
call the church at 856-547-3300. Leave 
your name, phone number, town you 
live in, and number of people in your 
household. Please speak clearly so that a 
volunteer can return your call to arrange 
a day and time that you can come choose 
what food and personal items you need. 
There is never judgement! Only LOVE! 

Fellowship United Methodist ChurchHaddon Heights Baptist Church
Vacation Bible School
In just a few 
short days, the 
Kookaburra Coast 
Vacation Bible 
School adventure 
begins at Haddon Heights Baptist 
Church! From August 1-5 kids will 
enjoy visiting the continent of Australia 
from 9 am to noon on the daily tour 
sessions.  
Your kids will experience unique 
destinations and exotic animals at 
Kookaburra Coast-complete with 
animals in the outback and wonders 
in the Great Barrier Reef.  They will 
discover God’s glorious handiwork 
in the land Down Under and will 
encounter His life-changing glory in 
Jesus Christ and through adventures 
with Moses. And, like Moses, they will 
never be the same!
The VBS fun begins on Monday, August 
1st at 9 am by the big front doors on 
Third Avenue at Station Avenue. After 
registering outside, children will meet 
their “tour guides” in the auditorium 
and travel by grade level “tours” through 
6 rotations and the closing assembly.  
Students will travel with Moses as 
he encountered God’s glory On Fire 
(burning bush), From Captivity (the 
exodus), Through the Deep (the 
Red Sea), On the Mountain (the Ten 
Commandments) and then In Person 
(living glory of Jesus Christ).   Rotation 
sites include fun crafts, exciting music 
and memory verse games, guided 
outdoor recess, and a special tour 
stop where VBSers will meet unusual 
Australian creatures and learn about the 
special 2022 VBS Mission project.
 Haddon Heights Baptist Church VBS is 
for children aged 4yrs. (must be four by 
September 30th) through finished 6th 
grade.  Snacks will be served and bottled 
water will be available for the children.  
Each of our workers is required to go 
through a background check and child 
safety program.
It is strongly suggested that families 
register their children on-line at the 
HHBC website, www.hhbcnj.org in 

order to avoid long lines on the first day 
of VBS.  As always, Haddon Heights 
Baptist Church offers this annual 
summer event absolutely free of charge.  
And, this year, each child in attendance 
receives a tote bag to carry their papers 
and crafts, and children who have 
completed grades 1 through 6 get a free 
Bible to use and take home!
Haddon Heights Christian School
This fall, Haddon Heights Baptist Church 
begins a new chapter in Christian 
Education.  On September 7th, the 
church opens its doors to a new K-12 
affordable, fully accredited Christian 
school here in Haddon Heights.  To 
learn more about this education option, 
check out the Haddon Heights Christian 
School’s article in this newspaper on the 
Haddon Heights Schools page.  More 
information is available on the church 

website at www.hhbcnj.org or by calling 
the school at (609) 410-4456.
Young Life Capernaum
HHBC, in partnership with Young Life, 
has begun a ministry to serve the special 
needs community in the area.  Young 
Life Capernaum focuses on adolescents 
with disabilities aged 14-22.  In the 
Bible, Capernaum is where friends of a 
disabled man overcame great obstacles to 
bring their friend to be ministered to by 
Jesus.  Likewise, Young Life Capernaum 
believes that developmental limitations 
shouldn’t keep adolescents from the 
presence of the One who promises 
fulness of life.  They invite all friends 
who need extra assistance to participate 
fully in activities that build self-esteem, 
challenge limits and identify their gifts, 
passions and abilities in order to be used 
for God’s glory.
Meetings are the second Monday of 
each month, fall through spring, from 
6:30-8:30 pm at Haddon Heights Baptist 
Church.  Friends will enjoy a meal, a 
short message with reinforcing activities 
and a game time. 
Plans for the next few months include 
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an August camping trip to Rockbridge, 
a Young Life camp in Virginia.  Also 
coming up are ice cream nights and 
fall activities like mini golf and maybe 
even s’mores by the fire pit!  For more 
information, email kspilker8612@
gmail.com or call the church office at 
(856) 547-3579.
Women’s Ministry
Many activities are on pause through 
the summer months, although the 
ladies had their Summer Gathering 
on July 9th.  The theme, The Cost of 
Freedom, closed out a meaningful 
Independence Week at HHBC.  The 
Fall Retreat happens on October 22nd.  
Information about other fall activities 
may be found on the church website at 
www.hhbcnj.org.  
MOPS (Mothers Of Pre-Schoolers) 
is also on pause for the summer, and 
resumes Wednesday, September 14th 
from 9:30 am to 11 am.  Meetings 
are now the second Wednesday of 
every month (note the change from 
last year’s Thursday meeting day).  
This year’s theme is We Go Together, 
focusing on the support we draw from 
the company we keep.  
Missions Trip
From time to time, HHBC has 
sent teams of church members to 
various mission fields around the 
globe to support and encougage its 
missionaries.  This July, a team  visited 
Guatemala City and teamed up with 

workers at some of their 31 child care 
centers there.  The long-term goal is for 
the church to “adopt” a child center to 
support.

Awana
Club activities ended on May 22nd for 
the summer with the annual Awana 
Awards Program.  Many clubbers 
received awards for completing their 
handbooks.  Club resumes again in 
September.  Check the church’s website 
at www.hhbcnj.org for information 
about the opening club meeting in 
September.
Youth Groups
The church’s Jr/Sr High Youth Group 
meets on Wednesdays from 7:00 pm to 
8:30 pm year round.  Come for food, 
fun, fellowship, a challenging speaker, 
good music and games.
Weekly Schedule
Sunday School & Community Groups 

for all ages       9:30 am - 10:30 am 
Morning Worship Service                                              

11:00 am - 12:00 pm 
Adult Bible Study                                                                 
6:00 pm - 7:30 pm

Wednesday Bible Studies 
 & Student Ministry - 7 pm - 8:30 pm
Find out more about us the church at 

 hhncnj.org or call (856) 547-3579

It is the law and mandatory that dog and cat 
owners have their pets licensed. Licenses 
are good for one calendar year and must 
be renewed annually. License tags must be 
displayed on animals at all times. 
Benefits of having your animal licensed and 
vaccinated include making it easier for your 
pet to be identified and returned to you should 
they get out. Even indoor cats have been 
known to escape at times, without a license 
whoever finds your pet will have a harder 
time identifying them and they may not be 
returned to you. If they did escape they would 
be protected from Rabies should they be bitten 
by a wild animal living outside. If we get all of 
our animals vaccinated against rabies, then no 
parent will have to be afraid that one of their 
children may be bitten by a rabid cat or dog. 
Animal License Renewal Letters were mailed 

out for 2022 renewals. If you did not receive 
your letter or need a new one, please visit www.
haddonhts.com, under Forms & Permits or 
you can contact the Borough Administration 
Office. 856-547-7164 ext. 2. In order to get 
your animal licensed for the 2022 calendar 
year the office staff will need to see your pet’s 
proof of rabies vaccination. The vaccination 
will need to be good through November 1, 
2022 for a license to be issued. The cost for a 
spayed/neutered cat or dog is $9.00. The cost 
for a non-spayed/non-neutered cat or dog is 
$12.00. Please obtain your 2022 License on or 
before June 30th to avoid the $10.00 late fee.
License Fees support the efforts of many local 
animal shelters. Typically, the annual fee that 
you pay to license your pet helps to keep 
shelters running and support the work of your 
local animal control. 
Pet owners should also be aware that the State 
of New Jersey recently passed State Statues 
pertaining to Animal Cruelty. The information 
can be found at the New Jersey Department of 
Health website (www.state.nj.us/health) for 
the State Statues listed below. 
•	 4:22-17 Cruelty; certain acts, crime; degrees
•	 4:22-26 Penalties for various acts constituting 

cruelty
•	 Guide to Prevention of Animal Cruelty Laws 
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Requirement of Animal Licensing
Registration is Required for all Dogs and Cats!

Haddon Heights Baptist Church CONTINUED FROM PAGE 17
Non-perishable food 
donations may be left 
in the outside bin (to 
the right) anytime. 
Please check out our 
website for an up-
to-date list of needs. 
Thank you!

School Backpacks Mission Project
This summer (through August) we 
will once again be collecting school 
supplies and filling backpacks for the 
start of the new school year. Haddon 
Heights schools will be contacted to 
identify children in need and the rest 
will be given to The Neighborhood 
Center in Camden. You may choose 
to fill a backpack or just donate some 
supplies. All donations can be brought 
to Sunday morning worship or placed 
in the outdoor bins (at the Food 
Pantry/Thrift Shop entrance), clearly 
marked “Backpacks Mission Project”. 
Suggested supplies for the backpacks- 
Backpack, pens, pencils, crayons, 
washable markers, pencil case, glue 
sticks, 5 pocket folders, composition 
book, 5 subject books, looseleaf 
notebook, looseleaf paper, ruler, and 
child scissors.
Fellowship Hall Rental
Fellowship United Methodist Church 
offers an affordable rate for events of 
all occasions. No matter what your 
function, (wedding, baby shower, 
birthday party, bridal shower, 

anniversary, graduation, communion, 
or confirmation) our large newly 
remodeled hall will provide you 
a lovely venue, along with a large 
parking lot. Table and chair seating for 
140. Please contact Ginny Egbert in 
the church office at 856-547-3300 for 
further details.
New Beginnings Learning 
and Childcare Center
Classes available for ages 2-1/2, 
3, 4 and pre-K. Beautiful newly 
renovated classrooms with central air 
conditioning. Before and after care 
options are available 7am – 5:30pm.
Send an email to 
mailto:thenblcdirector@gmail.com 
or call the school at 856-547-4444 to 
receive up to date information. Please 
visit our website at https://www.
newbeginningslearningcenter.org/ or 
on Facebook at https://www.facebook.
com/New-Beginnings-Learning-
Child-Care-Center-100188605946342
For updated info, please visit us at…

Website: FellowshipUMCofHH.net
Facebook: @

FellowshipUMCofHaddonHeights
Email: Fellowshipumcofhh@gmail.com

Fellowship United Methodist Church CONTINUED FROM PAGE 17



The Community Center 
is located at 321 Seventh Ave. 
It offers a spacious main room 
with french doors leading to a 
fenced in yard. It is equipped 
with a full kitchen & sound 
system.  Round tables & padded 
chairs are supplied and set up 
for you by the borough for each 
event. The Community Center 
accommodates up to 100 guests. 

The Cabin is located at 600 Lippincott 
Lane. The Cabin offers a charming space 
which includes a gas fireplace, a small 
warming kitchen area with a full size 
refrigerator and audio visual equipment.  
Tables and chairs are supplied and set up 
for every event. The Cabin accommodates 
up to 40 guests.  

Need to find a space to host your next party? 
Look no further!
Haddon Heights has two facilities to offer you! The Cabin and The Community Center 
are available to rent for private parties and functions. Perfect for BBQs, Bridal and Baby 
Showers, Graduation Parties, Birthday Parties, Receptions, Book Clubs and more! No 
need to stress about getting your house ready, let Haddon Heights get the room ready for 
you. What better way to celebrate! Hoff ’s Playground is conveniently located next to the 
Cabin and adjacent to the Community Center, children can play within view of adults 
enjoying their event. There is ample street parking for all of your guests. 
If interested in renting one of your hometown’s facilities, you can find all the information 
and pricing on the borough’s website at www.haddonhts.com. Just select rentals from the 
list on the left and select either the Community Center or Cabin for their specific rental 
information. Both pages offer a slide-show of  photos taken of the facilities (some items 
pictured were rented from an outside source and brought in by the renter.) You will also 
find a link to a PDF version of our required rental agreement paperwork. 
The spaces are rented on a first come, first serve basis. If you are interested in a specific 
date we recommend calling the office at 856-547-7164 ex. 33 to see if the date and time 
you would like are available. We can put a tentative hold on the date for one week, while 
you fill out the paperwork and send it/drop it off to our office along with the required 
security deposit check. After one week the date will be released.
If you have questions or would like to check on the availability of a date/time, please 
contact Sophia Scardino at 856-547-7164 ext. 33 or email at sscardino@haddonhts.com. 

Rental FacilitiesRental Facilities
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 17
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Are You Part of an Organization 
in Haddon Heights?

Would you like to see your organizations information, achievements, 
meetings, or upcoming events included in the next Heights Report? 
We are always looking for new submissions. For more information about our printing 
schedules, deadlines, and to be put on our email reminder list, please contact the 
Borough at jyuhaze@haddonhts.com or 856-547-7164 ext. 36 




